
The Roycroft Trophy Vintage Festival Race Meeting 

Hampton Downs Motor Race Circuit 

Saturday 14th – Sunday 15th March 2015 
 

The Waitemata Branch of the Vintage Car Club of New Zealand, ( VCCNZ) would like to invite you to again participate in 

the annual Roycroft Trophy  Vintage Festival Race Meeting being held on Saturday 14th and Sunday 15th March 2015 at 

the Hampton Downs Motor Race Circuit.  The event will be held in conjunction with the Historic Racing Sports Car Club, 

the Classic Motorcycle Register and the Pre 61 Saloon Register.                                                                                                    

The Roycroft Trophy Meeting is a real opportunity to take part in what is the only vintage car club race meeting run in 

the North Island, a memorable event. 

 

2015 is the 5th running of this vintage race meeting and we look forward to having you share in this great vintage event.   

The event was aptly named the Roycroft Trophy in recognition of the contribution made to New Zealand motor sport by 

AJ, Ron and Terry,  representing  three generations of the Roycroft family and we will see Terry campaigning  the 

Roycroft  Bugatti now with the Jaguar motor under the bonnet. 

 

This year there will be fields for Pre War and Pre 1961 Vintage sports cars, Historic single seaters, Sports racing cars, Pre 

61 saloons and Vintage Motorcycles.  In addition to the vintage racing there will be infield displays of veteran, vintage 

and classic machinery including, we hope, some steam machinery and the Afrika Korps will be there too.    With a French 

theme, the inside of the Hamptons Marquee will be decorated in a French style,  Stalls of vintage books, clothing and 

motoring memorabilia and static displays of exotic vintage cars and project cars will all have a French flavour.  French 

style food will be available throughout the day and both evenings French wine will also be available.  Jazz Bands, Gatsby 

picnickers, spectators and drivers dressed in vintage or French style will add to the atmosphere. 

 

The Waitemata Branch of the Vintage Car Club New Zealand looks forward to sharing this weekend of excellent vintage 

racing and we hope you will be able to join us.   We intend running the 2015 Roycroft Trophy Vintage Race Meeting 

along similar lines as in previous years.  We anticipate strong interest and space on some Grids may be limited so if you 

wish to participate, and we hope you will, please enter and pay on-line at www.motorsportentry.com  

Management at Hampton Downs Race Circuit will be serving you on this site and will help you through your paperwork. 

If you find the process difficult please phone Chris Watson (09) 5802085 (mob) 0274827542 and he will take you through 

the process. OR. enter and post your entry cheque made out to HRC Inc. to Waitemata Branch VCC Roycroft Trophy, 

 PO Box 28 140, Remuera,  Auckland 1541 

 

Check that your VCC Racing paperwork is up to date, you will require a VCC Historic Race Licence (NZHRL),  VCC Vehicle 

Identity Card  (VIC),  and a VCC Competition Log Book.   A Motor Sport New Zealand (MSNZ) or Historic Racing Sports Car 

Club (HRSCC) Competition Log Book and/or MSNZ  Certificate of Description will be acceptable. 

 

Accommodation is available at the Circuit and in nearby villages. If you are looking for vehicle storage or if you have any 

other queries about this 2015 Roycroft Trophy Vintage Race Meeting  please make contact with Waitemata Branch 

Chairman : Ian Bradley   09 4139102 (hm)     021612971 (mob.)     e.   ianbradley@vodafone.co.nz                                                            

 

http://www.motorsportentry.com/
mailto:ianbradley@xtra.co.nz

